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PAW PRINTS of 2-S2

CALENDER OF EVENTS INSIDE THE NEWSLETTER

Lion Barron Cagle  District Governor

   Thoughts from the DG ….

	 My thanks go to Houston East End Lions and to the Boy Scouts, and parents of, Troop 
1496 for hosting and providing great refreshments and food at our Second Cabinet Meeting.  
Our business session moved briskly with all attendant matters handled just in time for lunch to be 
served.  

	 Considerable effort has been dedicated to our District Constitution and By-laws.  There will be 
consider and vote on proposed revisions at our Convention May 15-16, 2009 at the Marriott 
Hobby Airport Hotel (more info will follow).  Most matters to be considered are substantially  
housekeeping, i.e., updating the name of our Texas Lions Camp, making grammatical and spelling 
corrections, and clarify points with the use of “bullets”.  The major change will be inclusion of the 
office of Second Vice District Governor.

	 Yes, we do have a candidate for Second Vice District Governor.  We also have announced  
candidates for First Vice District Governor, District Governor, and other Director/Trustee positions.  
We do have one contested race, that being Council Chair (elect – elect) for the year 2011-2012.  
Three candidates have announced as of this writing.  It looks to be a spirited, fun and absolutely 
clean race for the position.

	 We’re almost to the wire with efforts to provide relief to those in our community so  
impacted by Hurricane Ike.  My thanks to all you Lions who helped to show our community that Lions 
do care and do provide service in time of need.  If you’ve not yet provided report of your relief effort,  
please get those to me promptly so that I can provide that information to Lions Clubs International 
Foundation.

	 When you have opportunity, please thank the members of the District 2-S2 Extension Team.   
I’ve just returned from the second MD-2 Council of Governors’ meeting in Del Rio.  District 2-S2, 
as of October 31, leads the State in membership growth for this year.

Way to go team! 

	 Let me not fail to note our District 2-S2 Every Day Heroes for the July-September quarter 
Cut ‘n Shoot Family Lions Club.  They worked together providing hands-on assistance an elderly 
gentleman whose property was damaged by a tornado on August 3. Those Lions really did provide 
Miracles Through Service. 

ROAR!
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Thoughts from the Vice District Governor: 

Vice District Governor Charles “Chuck” Martin

	 During October, the Vice District Governors were invited to the Lions Leader Dog School in 
Rochester, Michigan.  This was a wonderful experience.  I was able to walk with a guide dog 
(yes, they actually found one tall enough for me).  During this walk, I was able to experience the 
feeling of being blind.  Although the dog led me in a “square route”, I never felt the left turns he made.

	 In early November, I attended the Second Council of Governors meeting in Del Rio.  
It is interesting watching the current Council of Governors work to help our state to become the best 
in the US. I am also working closely with my fellow Vice District Governors to begin formulating 
our goals and objectives for the 2009 – 2010 Lions year.  To make this happen, I will need to form 
a strong Cabinet.  I am looking for my fellow Lions who would like to volunteer for my Cabinet to 
contact me and let me know your interest.  

	 Hopefully by now, everyone has returned to normal after our visit from Hurricane Ike.  
Please remember to send me any pictures and/or articles that have been published so I can put them in 
our scrapbook.  We want to make sure the public knows of “Our every day heroes”.

Our MERL Team has been hard at work so far this year.  We have been able to charter one new club, 
a second is “almost” there, and rumor has it that a Campus Club will be “born” in the near future.  
With these new additions, our District is on the plus side of membership this year.  Please continue to 
recruit new members.  But, please work very hard to retain the ones you already have.

PDG H. E. "Ernie"  Robertson 
Houston Hobby Lions Club 

Passed away  
October 28, 2008

Lion James "Jim" Gregory 
Houston Downtown Club 

Passed away 
November 2, 2008

DISTRICT 2-S2 MOURNS 
THE LOSS OF TWO GREAT LIONS.
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Around The District
	 The Baytown Lions Club celebrated their 80th Anniversary on November 20th.  It was a grand 
affair with lots of attendees and support from other Lions throughout the District. 
          Conroe Noon Lions held a Dinner/Dance and Auction on September 11th at the Lone Star 
Convention Center   Their Annual Blood Drive will be held on Wednesday, December 3rd at the Lone 
Star Convention Center and a Mobile Unit at Kroger Store, on Hwy 105 West.  These Lions held a 
Drug Awareness Speech Contest and a Diabetic Essay Contest. Their Lucky Derby - Truck Raffle will 
be November 5th through December 10th with the Winners Finale on December 17th. Tickets are 
$100.   New Member Induction will take place at their Club Meeting on November 12th and they will 
hold a New Member Orientation on Thursday, November 20th at 6:30pm at the Lone Star Convention 
Center. The October Membership Drive brought in seven new members!
          The Crosby Lions Club held the drawing for the raffle of a 6000-watt generator on November 
18.   These Lions participated in an Club Open House with the Chamber of Commerce . They hosted 
a Peace Poster Contest where 28 children from the Crosby area participated.   This Club took six local 
families affected by Hurricane Ike shopping at 
Walmart for food and clothes. 
          Cut and Shoot Family Lions held their Fall auction on October 26tth.     It is amazing how 
"junk" can be transformed into treasures when bidders are at an auction. They are happy to report the 
auction was successful and will help fund many Lions projects.  A "great big Cut & Shoot thanks" is 
extended to everyone who donated items, helped work the auction and especially the ones who bought 
those "treasures".   On October 30, these Lions hosted a Lions Pride Night, inviting those felt to be 
prospective Lions.  As a result, they are now six members richer.  We must add that four came from 
the auction. Yes, they were bidders at the Fall Auction and PDG Harry, being his "friendly, talkative" 
self, talked about Lionism and thankfully all four were excited about learning more, so they attended 
the Lions Pride Night. As the presentation was beginning to wind down, six were asking if we had 
membership applications. These six will attend meetings for a while and then will be inducted as the 
newest members of THE Cut & Shoot Family Lions Club. 
          The Hardin Lions Club is participating in a Veteran's Program @ Hardin High School. This 
Club put 400 flags out on Veterans Day.   They also helped a family that lost their home to fire. The 
Lions float was in the Trinity Valley Parade decorated with all old things to help celebrate the 100 
anniversary of the TVE.   This club epitomizes making "Miracles through Service" happen.    
          The 69th Annual Tom Shaw Sportsmanship Awards will be presented by the Houston Downtown 
Lions Club on December 9th.
          The Hempstead Lions held their annual Baked Potato (with all the trimmings) Fundraiser on 
November 15th.  It was a huge success, with lots of Lion support.
          The Houston East End Lions Club continues helping with Ike relief victims.  Look for this 
Clubs’ Annual Turkey, Ham and Fruit Basket sale. They will hold a joint Christmas Party with NASA 
Area Lions Club on December 14th.   These Lions hosted  the Second District Cabinet meeting.  Their 
adopted Boy Scout Troop assisted them by supplying a delicious authentic Mexican lunch.   This club, 
the home club of our District Governor, has paid their 100% charities.
           Houston Memorial Lions continue to sponsor bingo and work on getting glasses to foreign 
countries. These Lions are getting ready for their annual service project, their Christmas Gift Wrap.
          The Houston Northwest Lions Club will hold a Blood Drive in November or December.  Stay 
tuned for further details. Their recent fundraisers....a Golf Tournament which was very successful 
as was their Yard Sale.  On December 13th, these Lions will participate in a Christmas Party for the  
children at Mission of Yaweh in the Spring Branch area.  
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 Recently, this Club participated in a Mission of Yaweh's fundraiser, the YMCA Fun Festival, and 
.helping with Hurricane Ike relief victims. They will hold a Christmas Party on December 14th in 
conjunction with Houston East End Lions Club. 
          The Houston Spring Branch Lions will be preparing Christmas presents for the residents of the 
Turning Point, a homeless shelter in their area.  It will also be the occasion of their Governor's visit.  
This Club has supported this homeless shelter since its inception many years ago.
          WOW!! The Houston Westbury Lions Club inducted five new members during the month of 
October. They feel fortunate to have these new members who are all anxious to help with our Lions 
endeavors.   On October 25th , they held a fundraiser and made over $600.   They sold small American 
flags, cookies and Entertainment Books.   It was truly a club effort and nearly all members of the club 
participated.
          The Chili Fest & Car Show sponsored by the Humble Noon Lions Club has been resched-
uled for March 21 at the Humble Civic Center, more information to follow.   The Lauren Daly Golf  
Tournament will be rescheduled as well. This Club will have a Film Festival at Deerbrook Mall AMC 
Theater, Saturday, December 13th at 9:00AM. These Lions had 
a Membership booth at the Car Show Town Center in Kingwood. The Car Wash Benefit for Lauren 
Daly has been very successful.  To date, over $10,500.00 has been given to the Daly family.   Ike relief 
funds were utilized to help two Humble area families---5 members each. The Humble ISD matched 
these funds with an additional $300. They plan to collect toys for these children for Christmas.
           The Huntsville Lions were recently feted by the Huntsville High School Culinary Arts  
Department with a traditional Thanksgiving Dinner.  Not only was the food delicious, but it gave the 
members an opportunity to interact with local students.  These  members are busy preparing for their 
25th Annual Christmas Parade.  This is a real extraviganza with many floats and Santa arriving in the 
City.  It will be held at 6:00 a.m. on December 6th.  If you are in the neighborhood, stop by to view 
the parade.  It is guaranteed to put you in the Christmas Spirit.
          The Klein Lions Club spent November 8th picking up trash on their “adopted mile“, Louetta 
Road  from Stuebner Airline to Champions Forest.   This club is considering a possible golf tourna-
ment and/or a raffle for fundraising.  The members recently enjoyed some camradarie with a Pot Luck 
Lunch on November 9th. .

LEO NEWS
The State Leos have joined together to form the first Council of Texas Leos. www.texasleos.org  
 
Every 3 weeks, Cut ‘n Shoot Lions Eva and Pat Hymel attend the Caney Creek Leo Club meeting. 
This is a very impressive group of Leos.  On October 18th, they helped box food at the Montgomery 
County Food Bank, Then on November 1st, they hosted a karaoke morning, and served cookies and 
punch at the Willis Nursing Home. The residents had a grand time, joining in with the Leos, who 
were having a blast, singing hits from the "oldies". Their allotted time for the activity ran out, but the  
residents kept wanting to go on, but surely the Leos will plan another visit. 
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2008-2009 Announced Candidates

2009-2010 District Governor		  Charles “Chuck” Martin 
			   Houston Cy-Fair Lions Club

2009-2010 First Vice District Governor		  Glen Starr 
			   Conroe Noon Lions Club

2009-2010 Second Vice District Governor		  Richard “Rick” Reynolds 
			   Cut and Shoot Family Lions Club

2009-2011 Director Texas Lions Camp		  Mark Roth 
			   Houston Heights Lions Club

2009-2011 Director Lions Eye Bank of Texas	  

2009-2011 Director Lighthouse of Houston 	  

2009-2012 Director Humanitarian Relief Fund	  
 

2011-2012 MD-2 Texas Council Chairman	  	Margate Badeaux 
			   Houston Spring Branch Lions Club

Barron W. Cagle 
		  Houston East End Lions Club

Harry Goetzman 
		  Cut and Shoot Family Lions Club

	 There will be several Proposed Amendments to the District 2-S2  
Constitution and By-Laws to be voted upon at the District Convention in 
May.  		You may view the Proposed Amendments on the District Website  
 www.lins2s2.org look under the News.

IMPORTANT NEWS

Mid – Winter Conference
January 31, 2009 

 
Tracy Gee Community Center 

3955 Westcenter 
(Sam Houston Tollway west and Westpark) 

$20.00 
8:00am Registration  8:30am Start 
Dr. Feelgood Motivational Seminar 

12:30pm Lunch

District Youth Contest to be held immediately after the Conference
Outstanding Youth - Diabetic Essay - Drug Awareness Speech
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DO YOU KNOW YOUR TEAM LEADER?
by Lion Rick Reynolds

	 When the “Team Leader Concept” was initiated two years ago by PDG Margaret and others the 
idea was to get more involvement and enthusiasm from the District Leaders down to the grass roots Lions.  
The whole idea is basically the same as the old Region Chair / Zone Chair setup with smaller zones.  
Team Leaders are in the same position as previously titled Zone Chairs and current Zone Chairs are the 
Region Chairs of past years.  Wow!!!  That’s kind of confusing!!!  Not really.  The new Team Leaders 
have only four or five clubs (including their own) to work with.  The idea was that with fewer clubs the 
leaders could get more involved with their group, or team of clubs.

	 So…..Do you know your Team Leader?  We certainly hope so!  Your Team Leader should be 
extremely close to your club.  Every Lion in this District who attends meetings should know who their 
Team Leader is because the Team Leaders should be regularly attending meetings and always be in close 
contact with the club leadership.  It is the Team Leaders job to bring the clubs in his or her team together for 
fundraisers, community service or just for fellowship.  Hopefully, the Team Leaders are a liaison 
between the Governor and the club leaders, keeping the club officers and membership up to date with not 
only the happenings in their team but with all that is going on in the district and even international.  

	 The Team Leaders are also there to help the clubs if they are having problems of any kind by 
giving advice, direction or even moral support.  A Team Leader is able to help with MMR’s if you need 
help, they can direct you to the right source for information, they can help direct you to support and ideas 
for your fundraisers, and much, much more.  They are always ready to provide you with much needed 
ENTHUSIAM at any time!  He or she is there for you and your club as a mentor, motivator, counselor and 
communicator.

	 So….now you’re asking “Where do the Zone Chairs (former Region Chairs) come in at”, right?  
Well, where do you think the Team Leaders get their information and enthusiasm from?  The job of the 
New Zone Chair is to keep the Team Leaders informed of the goings on throughout the District so the 
Team Leaders can pass along the information to the clubs in their team.  

	 When the system is working correctly the information and news and even enthusiasm passes from 
the top leadership to the grass roots Lions heroes and back the other way!  But… for the system to work 
YOU have to help your Team Leader!  Make sure they know how to contact your club leadership and 
when your meetings and other club functions are.  Let them know when you need help or when you are 
available to help other clubs in your team.  You have to help them help you!

	 So….Do you know your Team Leader?  If not, give them a call and ask them to come to your 
meeting and to be a part of your family.  You’ll be glad you did!     

Team Leaders
	 L-1		  Larry Graves		  N-1		  Winnie Mae Eads 
	 L-2		  Wes Carr		  N-2		  Julian Levine
	 L-3		  Lois Rafferty		  N-3		  George Malone
	 I-1		  Gina Brown		  S-1		  Kenneth Butler
	 I-2		  Kay Hughes		  S-2		  Gary Jordan
	 O-1		  Elaine Montgomery	 S-3		  Chris Moorman
	 O-2		  Betty Ezell
	 O-3		  Emee Nisnisan
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Welcome New Lions

To all our new Lions, WELCOME and to their sponsors, THANKS A MILLION!

HOUSTON HEIGHTS LIONS CLUB 
Mike Camphire sponsored by Lion Winnie Mae Eads
Janice Chatman sponsored by Lion Paul Eads
Andrew Trevino sponsored by Lion Alice Young Wenzel 

HOUSTON MILLENNIUM LIONS CLUB 
Anita Exconde sponsored by Lion Remedios Kingsbury 
James Alcantara sponsored by Lion Remedios Kingsbury
Raul Asoy sponsored by Lion Cherry Sloan-Medrano
Jaime Babas sponsored by Lion Maria Emee Nisnisan
Joy Verde sponsored by Lion Arlita Pang 
Manual Tandoc 

HOUSTON WESTBURY LIONS CLUB 
Janice and Philo Pesses sponsored by Lion William Baum
Michael Richker sponsored by Lion Seth Hawood
Evan Snyder sponsored by Lion Myron Wolynec
James Stevens Jr sponsored by Lion Jerome Pappert 

HUNTSVILLE LIONS CLUB 
Don Shirley sponsored by Lion Harold French  

KLEIN LIONS CLUB 
Caresse Hoopman sponsored by Lion Kenneth Harrison 
Derek Hoopman sponsored by Lion Kenneth Harrison 

PANORAMA L C LIONS CLUB 
Elisabeth Martensen sponsored by Lion Max Martensen 

SAM HOUSTON STATE UNIVERSITY UNIVERSITY/
CAMPUS CLUB 
Amy Balderas sponsored by Lion Jennifer Yepez  
Bianca Dennis sponsored by Lion Jennifer Yepez  
Ernest Gonzales sponsored by Lion Jennifer Yepez  
Dialys Herrera sponsored by Lion Jennifer Yepez  
Natalie Vital sponsored by Lion Jennifer Yepez 
Blake Myers sponsored by Lion Britney Mann 
Andrew Topa sponsored by Lion Britney Mann
Chris Sence sponsored by Lion Kayla Hughes 
 
THE WOODLANDS LIONS CLUB 
Matthew Bagzis sponsored by Lion Miguel Lopez 
Steve Ziara sponsored by Lion Miguel Lopez  

WILLIS LIONS CLUB 
Jessie Artale sponsored by Lion Deborah Cotton

BARBERS HILL LIONS CLUB 
Lion Carolyn Anderson 
Lion Marilyn Harrison
Lions Patsy & Ernie Battle 
Lions Leann & James Johnston
Lion Ben Bean, Jr 
Lions Jeanette & James McClellan
Lions Danita & Virgil Blasdel 
Lions Sandi & Gary Nelson
Lion Stacy Brandon 
Lions Linda & Gregory Scott Poole
Lions Donnasha & Earl Cook 
Lions Cindy & Don Price
Lion Lauren Elaine Cox 
Lion Bob Taylor
Lion Sandra Duree 
Lion Greg Thomas
Lion Mike Enoch 
Lion Lee Wiley
Lions Melissa & Stan Frazier  
Lions Mary and Ralph Wilson
Lion Hank Gainer 
Lion Gayle Woodall
Lion Diane Gregory 
 
BAYTOWN LIONS CLUB 
 Rosa Johnson sponsored by Lion Judy Barrow 

CLEVELAND LIONS CLUB
John Seifert sponsored by Lions Raymond Blok 

CONROE NOON LIONS CLUB
Chad Cheshire sponsored by Lion Keith Stewart
Angela Glezman sponsored by Lion Karl Johnson 
Kimberly Hansen sponsored by Lion Mike Hansen
Adam Koch sponsored by Lion Mike Scott
Russell Maddox sponsored by Lion Ferral Duayne Free-
man
Kim McDonald sponsored by Lion Ricky Morton
Dustin Stromsness sponsored by Lion Steve Williams 

HOUSTON BELTWAY LIONS CLUB 
Maria Theresa sponsored by Lion Agusto Sauza 
Gilbert L. Mangahis sponsored by Lion Agusto Sauza 
 
HOUSTON CHINESE AMERICAN LIONS CLUB 
Goh-Lang Eng sponsored by Lion George Gee 

HOUSTON DOWNTOWN LIONS CLUB 
Margie Daniel sponsored by Lion Artie Onayemi
Marko Milovavovi sponsored by Lion John Foster
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The Christmas Tree
	 The Christmas tree is a strong symbol of Christmas. 
It serves as the family’s center of attention. In fact, it is the 
center of most Christmas ceremonies all over the world.

	 Christmas is about traditions and memories, and 
symmetric and beautifully decorated Christmas trees are 
something that the entire family will always value and  
remember. Every year, between 25 and 30 million  
Americans celebrate Christmas with Christmas trees, thus, the 
scent of a freshly cut Christmas tree enlivens the Christmas 
spirit among most Americans.

	 Christmas trees have a long and exciting history. 
During the pre-Christian era, people and tribes often had holy 
groves and trees where they sacrificed to the gods. The trees 
were most often oak or ash, and they symbolized a connection 
between heaven and earth. Similar ideas are found in the Old 
Testament – trees symbolized wisdom and life.

	 In the 15th and 16th centuries, German tradesmen  
began to hold parties where a spruce was placed inside a home.  
Another story tells of how the German theologian and  
reformer, Martin Luther, put candles on the leaves as symbols of 
the stars twinkling among the forest’s trees. In the 17th century, 
the tradition of decorated Christmas trees in connection with  
festivities spread out to the German towns, and from there, to 
other parts of Europe.

	 Even if the first Christmas tree in the USA,  
perhaps, can be traced all the way back to 1777, Christmas 
trees did not become popular in the USA until the middle of 
the 19th century. An image of the English royal family stand-
ing in front of a Christmas tree was copied and brought to 
the USA in 1850. This resulted in the American upper classes  
embracing the Christmas tree. In the following decades, the 
tradition of Christmas trees in living rooms became popular 
among the rest of the population.

	 Today, the lighting of the United States’ National 
Christmas Tree has become a major event. The tree is located 
south of the White House in Washington D.C. In fact, it has 
already become an important symbol for the nation for many 
years now. In 1979, President Jimmy Carter only lit the top 
star on the tree in honor of the American hostages in Iran.

Lion Mark Roth’s Ramblings

Chanukah in a Nutshell
	 Chanukah -- the eight-day festival of light that  
begins on the eve of Kislev 25 -- celebrates the triumph of 
light over darkness, of purity over adulteration, of spirituality 
over materiality.

	 More than twenty-one centuries ago, the Holy Land  
was ruled by the Seleucids (Syrian-Greeks),who sought 
toforcefully  convert the people of Israel. Against all odds, a small 
band of faithful Jews defeated one of the mightiest armies on earth,  
drove the Greeks from the land, reclaimed the Holy Temple in 
Jerusalem and rededicated it to the service of God.

	 When they sought to light the Temple’s menorah, 
they found only a single cruse of olive oil that had escaped  
contamination by the Greeks; miraculously, the one-day 
supply burned for eight days, until new oil could be prepared 
under conditions of ritual purity.

	 To commemorate and publicize these miracles, the 
sages instituted the festival of Chanukah. At the heart of the  
festival is the nightly menorah lighting: a single flame on the first 
night, two on the second evening, and so on till the eighth night of  
Chanukah, when all eight lights are kindled.

	 On Chanukah we also recite Hallel and the
Al HaNissim prayer to offer praise and thanksgiving to 
God for “delivering the strong into the hands of the weak, 
the many into the hands of the few, and the wicked into the 
hands of the righteous.”

	 Chanukah customs include eating foods fried in 
oil -- latkes (potato pancakes) and sufganiot (doughnuts); 
playing with the dreidel (a spinning top on which are inscribed 
the Hebrew letters nun, gimmel, hei and shin, an acronym for 
Nes Gadol Hayah Sham, “a great miracle happened there”)
and the giving of Chanukah gelt, gifts of money, to children.
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Kwik Kopy Printing & Parcel Plus
1010 Spring Cypress Road 
Spring, Texas 77373 
Phone: 281.353.7977 Fax: 281.353.6741  
Toll-Free: 1-866-897-5945 
E-mail: mail@kkspring.com 

David Scott

WE SERVE 
District 2-S2 reported 

Eye exams and eye glasses donated:  103
Campbell Soup Labels:  22

Used eyeglasses collected:  1412
Hours given towards Lionism: 2131

Lion Mark Roth
Has the 100% support of the

Houston Heights Lions

For 

TLC Director 2009-2011

Visit One of the Web Sites

www.lions2s2.org 
www.texaslions.org

www.usacanadalionsforum.org
www.lionsclubs.org

Blind Client Shopping Trip
Monday – December 1, 2008
Deer Brook Mall, Humble, TX

For the last 20+ years we have provided a lunch and funds to approximately 50 Blind Clients 
from the Lighthouse of Houston to buy Christmas Gifts.  We desperately need your help this 
year with funding. This project cost approximately $3800 and we currently only have $2300 in 
the fund.

We need YOUR CLUB to contribute to this project as soon as possible. Leos from several of the 
Leo Clubs will be escorting the Blind Clients.

As you can tell the funds are needed by the first of December, just a few short weeks away, so 
your prompt action will be greatly appreciated. We don not want to disappoint the Blind Clients 
from the Lighthouse.

Please send your donations to the District Treasurer to Lion Paul Eads, Cabinet Treasurer, 
6210 Wynnwood Lane, Houston, TX 77008-3242.
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Once again, it’s time for Annual 

“Christmas Toy Drive”
Sponsored by 

District 2-S2 Lions and Constable Ron Hickman’s Office

Please help by sponsoring a child this Christmas. Klein Lions Club, Lion Lynn 
Harrison will be at the November 5th, President  & Secretary Council meeting with the 
cards.

Throughout the year, the Pct. 4 Victim Assistance/Domestic Violence Division works 
with families who need help to ensure their children receive a gift at Christmas.  We 
also work with the Harris County Community Youth Specialists who are in the local 
schools.  They provide us with the names of  families who are also in need of a little 
help at Christmas.

This card needs to be taped to your returned gift.  

Please do not wrap the gift.

Types of gifts and wishes from the kids include:
Gift Certificates from Bookstores, Theatres, Fast Food, Clothing, Music stores 

CD Players/electronics
Watches, jewelry, bath and body items, makeup kits

Toys (age appropriate)

Collection Site
President & Secretary Council Meeting

December 3, 2008

If you have any questions, contact Lion Lynn Harrison @ 281-401-6209
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RICK  REYNOLDS
936-441-9797 (OFFICE)

936- 441-9799 (FAX)
281-686-0882 (CELL

REYNOLDS 
DEVELOPMENT

“REMODELLING BY SKILLED
CRAFTSMEN”

The Pledge of Allegiance
I pledge allegiance to the flag 

of the 
United States of America, 

and to the Republic for which it stands. 
One nation under God, 

indivisible, with liberty and justice for all.

“Honor the Texas flag; 
I pledge allegiance to thee, 

Texas, one state under God, 
one and indivisible.”

(Face the Texas flag person’s right hand over the heart.)

CLUB CLASSIFIEDS
Any Club with a classified type ad may advertise their need or project for FREE. All  such information must 

be submitted to Lion Judy Champion 
by the 10th of the month. jwalley@flash.net or calling 281 442 9707

Conroe Noon Lions Club

1939 - Celebrating 70 years of Community Service - 2009

WHERE LIONS MEET 
BE PRESENT LORD. 

TO WELD OUR HEARTS IN 
ONE ACCORD. 

TO DO THY WILL, 
LORD MAKE US STRONG. 
TO AID THE WEAK AND  

RIGHT THE WRONG.

Home of District Governor 
Barron Cagle

Houston East End 
Lions Club

Home of Vice District Governor 
Charles “Chuck’ Martin

Houston Cy-Fair 
Lions Club
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Barron Cagle 
District Governor 

 
Charles “Chuck” Martin 
Vice District Governor 

 
PDG Margaret Badeaux 

Cabinet Secretary

Paul Eads 
Cabinet Treasurer

Terry Landers 
Newsletter/WebMaster

www.lions2s2.org

2008-2009 OFFICERS

Next PSC Meeting 
December 3, 2008

**  CHINA BEAR  ** 
15000 I-45 North

Dinner 6:00 P.M.      Meeting 7:00 P.M.
The President and Secretary Council 

meeting is held  at  the 
CHINA BEAR RESTAURANT 

located at 15000 I-45 North 
On the northbound feeder road, exit Airtex, both 

ways.

The cost for the buffet is $13.00 per person, 
including tax and gratuity. 

 
The food is buffet-style, of Chinese, American and 

Mexican food. 
 

There are desserts galore 
and more than one ice cream machine. 


